
 

Page  1 

Number 408 

September, 2014 

  

The Chat 
A voice for education and conservation in the natural world 

Rogue Valley Audubon Society 

www.roguevalleyaudubon.org 
Deadline for submissions for the October 2014 issue is Sept. 20. 
 

 

 

 

 

. 

      

 
 

 

 

SEPTEMBER PROGRAM  

MEETING, TUESDAY,  

SEPT. 23 at 7 PM. 

 

THE MIDDLE OF EVERY-

WHERE  - Presented by  

Pepper Trail 
 

The Bear Creek Valley, tucked into 

a fold between the Cascade and 

Siskiyou Mountains, may seem to be 

in the middle of nowhere.  But 

here, in a single day, you can walk 

through sagebrush and spruce for-

est, spot Great Gray Owls and Blue

-gray Gnatcatchers, Chestnut-

backed Chickadees and American 

White Pelicans.  Our region is one 

of the great biological crossroads of 

North America, but what exactly is 

it that makes it so unique?   
 

In this talk, ornithologist and natu-

ralist Pepper Trail will tie together 

the geological, botanical, and zoo-

logical history of the Klamath-

Siskiyou to give even lifelong resi-

dents a new appreciation of the bi-

ological wealth of the place we're 

lucky enough to call home. 
 

Join Pepper for what is sure to be an 

informative, interesting and entertaining 

presentation. 

Chapter Program meetings are held at 1801 E. 

Jackson St., Medford,  in Lidgate Hall of the 

Medford Congregational Church. 
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President’s Column 
 

 With the election of a new President, Vice-

President, Secretary and Treasurer of the RVAS 

Board of Directors, several former Board members 

have taken on new roles including Sooney Viani as a 

co-chair of the Education Committee with on-going 

Chair Lynn Kellogg,  Russ Namitz is coordinating field 

trips, and Carol Palmer is a Conservation Committee 

co-chair and representative to the Board.  In addi-

tion,  Cathie Izor is sending out new member letters 

every month and several members have volunteered 

to water our young trees at Denman during this 

drought year.        

                                                                                                                 

But, there are still some roles available, including: 

 

 Birdathon Coordinator.  A fun job, coordinating a 

major RVAS fundraiser while connecting with 

some of our best birders; 

 Assisting in the set up of refreshments at Chap-

ter meetings; 

 Assisting the Treasurer by writing Thank you 

notes to donors; 

 Holiday Party organizer (we are planning a sim-

pler event than in years past);  and,  

 Program Chair. This summer both Pepper Trail 

and Jon Deason have graciously helped to put 

this year’s programs together and Alex 

Maksymowicz has provided key assistance.  

 

And please be assured, we welcome more help . 

 

   President’s Column continued on Page 5 
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Field Notes:  The Changing Seasons 

 Edited by Stewart Janes 
 

A hot dry summer followed a dry winter 

and spring.  Reservoirs started low and sank 

fast.  This would not appear to be a recipe for 

great birding.  Singing of several species shut 

down weeks earlier than normal including Lazuli 

Buntings, Hermit Warblers, and even American 

Robins.  Several species took off early for more 

amenable climates.  A few Western Kingbirds 

remain but numbers dropped sharply in late July 

two weeks earlier than normal.  Ash-throated 

Flycatchers took off about the same time.  The 

first Black-throated Gray Warbler appeared 

in my yard in the first week of July. 

 Having acknowledged that this year has 

been unusual and not particularly hospitable to 

birds, the birding this summer was pretty good.  

A Gray Catbird showed up at North Mountain 

Park in Ashland on 6/26 (BQ).  This eastern 

species just makes it into the state as a breed-

ing species in the Wallowas.  There are very few 

records for our area. 

 The sighting that really interests me 

were the 11 Pine Grosbeaks observed at close 

range in the Sky Lakes Wilderness Area on 8/19 

(BV,ML).  Again, the closest breeding population 

is in the Wallowas, and that population is tiny.  

There is another small population in the Sierra 

Nevada of California.  They are not known from 

elsewhere in the Oregon Cascades and are rare 

in the Washington Cascades.  Are these wan-

derers or is there a tiny resident population in 

the Oregon high country?  They are quiet birds 

and easily overlooked. 

 As the breeding birds in forest and field 

fall silent, attention shifts to the lakes and 

shorelines and for good reason.  The shorebird 

migration is heating up. The last spring  

migrants heading north have barely cleared the 

state when the first fall migrants dropped in.  

How do they manage to raise any young?  This 

year the first was a Western Sandpiper seen on 

6/29 at the Kirtland Ponds (JT).  By the second 

of July both variety and number had increased.  

A Baird’s Sandpiper, 25 Least Sandpipers, a 

Greater Yellowlegs, and 11 Wilson’s Phalaropes 

were at the Kirtland Ponds (JT,RN).  Numbers 

swelled in early August with more than a 100 

peeps reported on 8/3 and 8/17 at Agate Lake 

and Emigrant Lake, respectively (JT,FL).  And 

we are just entering the peak of fall shorebird 

migration, the last week of August. 

 Some of the less common species have 

been seen on several occasions.  Solitary Sand-

pipers were reported on 8/4, 8/9, 8/17 and 8/18 

(RN,JT).  Baird’s Sandpipers were seen between 

8/4 and 8/18 (RN,JT) in addition to the early 

July sighting.  Pectoral Sandpipers were ob-

served on 7/23, 7/28, and 8/18 (JT).  Short-

billed Dowitchers, typically a coastal species, 

were reported on 7/9 (NB) and on 8/13 (RN). 

 Single sightings of Sanderling on 8/9 

(DA), Semipalmated Sandpiper on 8/4 (RN), 2 

Long-billed Curlew on 8/4 (RN), and Black-

bellied Plover on 8/5 (JT) were also reported.  

The usual Long-billed Dowitchers first ap-

peared on 7/9 (JT), Semipalmated Plovers on 

7/23 (JT), and Red-necked Phalaropes on 7/23 

(JT) and will probably be with us through at 

least September. 

The Black-necked Stilts at the Kirtland 

Ponds hatched young again this year, but the 

young disappeared before they were old enough 

to fly suggesting loss to predators.  The water 

just didn’t last long enough. 

 

Continued on Page 4 



 

Page  4 

The Chat – September, 2014  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 Field Notes continued from Page 3 
 

 White Pelicans showed up in much great-

er numbers than usual and dropped in on some 

ponds that seldom see them.  They were first 

reported from the valley floor with 29 at Agate 

Lake on 7/29 (JT).  The peak was 60 individuals 

on 7/31 also at Agate Lake (JT), and lesser 

numbers are still with us as of 8/17 (JT).  How 

bad is that drought over in Klamath County? 

 Caspian Terns showed up on 7/31 at 

Agate Lake (JT) and have hung around, and 3 

Eared Grebes were present on 8/18 (JT).  A 

Clark’s Grebe was at Emigrant Lake on 6/25 

(HF). 

 The single Blue-winged Teal present 

since early May at the Kirtland Ponds was seen 

between 7/4 and 7/18 along with a single 

Northern Shoveler (RN,FL,JT).  Cinnamon Teal 

were apparent at Agate Lake between 7/9 and 

8/17 (JT,RN).  I find the 8/18 sighting of a 

Green-winged Teal (JT) unusual.  They are not 

known as a breeder in Jackson County.  Have we 

overlooked them? 

 Not every bird was on the beach.  A Fer-

ruginous Hawk was along Foothill Road on 6/28 

(DK), and a Prairie Falcon was observed at Emi-

grant Lake on 7/11 (JT).  The Merlin seen on 

7/20 (JT) at Agate Lake was an extremely early 

migrant. 

 Purple Martin sightings continue to in-

crease.  They were seen at Keene Creek Reser-

voir on 6/29 (FE), 7 at the Kirtland Ponds on 

7/8 (BH), and 3 at the Kirtland Ponds on 7/18 

(RN). 

 Great-tailed Grackles continue their 

relentless push into Jackson County. One was 

observed at Applegate Lake on 7/16 (ND), and a 

parent feeding young was reported from Mi-

chael Road in Sam’s Valley (MR).  This is the 

first confirmed breeding in Jackson County. 

  

 Brewer’s Sparrows bred successfully in at 

least three locations in the eastern Siskiyous again 

this summer (FL,FE). 

 Black Swifts were seen along on Hill Creek on 

8/14 (FL).  This species appears to migrate annually 

through Jackson County, but because the west coast 

numbers are small, they are seldom encountered.  A 

Three-toed Woodpecker was seen at Crater Lake on 

7/21 (HS).  They are resident in the area but seldom 

seen.  A Black-chinned Hummingbird was at the feed-

er of Bob Hunter in Eagle Point on 7/21.  Black-billed 

Magpies continue at the end of Valley View Road in 

Ashland (ES).  It’s been several years since this colo-

ny was observed.  And in another sign of fall, the first 

Say’s Phoebe of the season was reported from Emi-

grant Lake on 8/15 (FL). 

 

A final note.  I have had the pleasure of writ-

ing the Field Notes for The Chat for more than 20 

years.  It has been most instructive making sense out 

of the diverse observations reported from across the 

county each month.  However, this year I will be on 

sabbatical which will involve travel and work on several 

projects.  Consequently, I will be stepping away from 

my role as Field Notes editor.  In my absence Jeff 

Tufts will apply his considerable experience and writ-

ing skills to the task.  Thank you Jeff. 

 

Thanks to this month’s contributors including 

Dick Ashford, Norm Barrett, Nona Donahue, Forrest 

English, Harry Fuller, Bob Hunter, Doug Kirkpatrick, 

Frank Lospalluto, Russ Namitz, Maggi Rackley, Howard 

Sands, Eric Setterberg, and Jeff Tufts.  Deadline for 

contributions to the Field Notes in the next edition of 

The Chat is September 15. 
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President’s Column  - continued from Page 2 
      

 We have three new Board members: Carol Palmer, Jon Deason and Joanne Haddad, but lost 

four members,  which leaves the Board one member short.  Nine members are required in the most 

recent by-laws. To make the seven member Board legal, Mike Guest has revised the by-laws and 

the Board has agreed to reduce the required number to seven (see Member Notification below).  

And while a seven member Board of Directors may now be legal, it is not considered optimal.  The 

Board can be as large as twelve and we welcome new Board members at any time to help decide or-

ganization policies and refine objectives. 
 

 This summer, in my effort to come up to speed with my new role, I have been greatly com-

forted and encouraged by the support shown by so many of you and by how many people are willing 

to do so much for RVAS.  I look forward to working with all of you this year to continue our com-

mitment to birding and conservation in the Rogue Valley; 
 

Linda  

NOTIFICATION OF CHANGES TO BY-LAWS 
 

 The May 2013 by-laws for RVAS required a minimum of nine Board members, and a majority 

of the Board to be present to approve any action by the Board.  We have experienced extreme 

difficulty in attracting new Board members.  Consequently we have revised the by-laws to require a 

minimum of seven. 
Article III: BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

Section 1.  The Board of Directors shall consist of up to twelve Directors and no less than seven 

elected by the members for terms of three years, replacement Directors to be elected annually. 
 

 Two other changes to the by-laws concern clarification on the election of officers at the 

annual Retreat. 
Article VI: ELECTIONS  

Revised Section 1.  The election of Directors shall take place at the Annual Meeting held in April 

and their terms of office will start at the opening of the Retreat meeting – see Section 3. 
 

Revised Section 3.  The Officers of the Society shall be elected by the Board of Directors from 

among its own members at a Retreat meeting held within eight weeks following the Annual Meeting.  

The retiring officers shall serve until the new Officers are elected.  Only current Board members 

shall vote for new officers. 
 

 Note.  We would greatly prefer to have our maximum of twelve Board members.  Thus we 

request each of our readers to seriously consider becoming a Board member.  The duties are not 

onerous; we meet monthly September thru May – missing December, and have a one day Retreat in 

June. 

Mike Guest, for Board of Directors 
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MEET TWO NEW BOARD MEMBERS 

 
Carol Palmer 
 

Carol (with her husband Gary  -the current  RVAS Mem-

bership Chair) moved from Yreka to suburban Medford in 

2001.  As a new member to RVAS,  Carol has helped out 

RVAS in several capacities. She was one of the volunteers  

in 2005 who cleaned up after Stella, the Peregrine Falcon 

who liked to dine on a ledge at the Medford Hotel, disturb-

ing residents who did not care for the debris of feathers 

and pigeon parts raining down on their neighborhood but 

who were persuaded to coexist with Stella .  She also served on the mailing committee in the days 

when “The Chat” had to be hand-addressed, and on the Holiday Potluck hospitality Committee (she 

likes to do the decorations). She currently  sends out e-mail notifications of events to the 130+ 

members who have requested the service and serves as a Co-Chair of the Conservation Committee.  

Jon Deason 

Jon Deason began his association with Audubon at the age of 9, when he became President of the 

local Junior Audubon Society in Carmichael, California. 
 

Jon graduated from San Francisco State College with a degree in anthropology, financing his educa-

tion by working as a lifeguard and as a bartender in what he calls “banjo bars”.  He served two years 

with the Peace Corps in Colombia (where he met his wife, Ginny, a fellow-worker) and paid no atten-

tion to the birds of the rain forest.  Back in California he got a job as  a Job Corps Administrator 

but relocated to the Rogue Valley when strict budget cuts in Cali-

fornia affected his program.  Here he became Director of the War 

on Poverty programs. 
 

 In 1973 he was elected a Commissioner of Jackson County and 

served two terms. One of his proudest achievements is the enact-

ment of the Jackson County Comprehensive Plan which establishes 

rules and guidelines for land use. He was also active in the Green-

way Project and in opposition to the Elk Creek Dam (which, he says, 

almost got him recalled). 
 

Life-long interest in the outdoors and conservation has now taken 

him into peony growing on a choice piece of habitat West of Med-

ford.  And after all these years he has taken up birding again and 

has come back to Audubon. 
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The Conservation Column 
 Contributions by Pepper Trail, Carol Palmer and Jeff Tufts 
 

Update on Ashland Pond and the Ashland Water Treatment Plan:  As many of you 

know, the city of Ashland’s water treatment operations need to be brought into compliance with 

strict new Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) requirements regarding temperature of 

treated wastewater.  The treated wastewater is currently released into Ashland Creek just a 

hundred yards or so above its confluence with Bear Creek.  This does not provide adequate mix-

ing to cool the water in Ashland Creek, which is a salmonid fish-bearing stream.  

  

The Ashland Public Works Department has been exploring options to address this problem for 

several years, and RVAS has been involved because of our concern for riparian habitat along 

Ashland Creek, Bear Creek, and at Ashland Pond.  We attended two study sessions on the issue 

this summer.  The city has identified constructed wetlands combined with relocation of the 

wastewater outfall into Bear Creek as the preferred alternative, and has contracted out engi-

neering studies to examine the feasibility of specific proposals.  It currently appears that Ash-

land Pond would not be drastically affected by these proposals, which should produce a net gain 

in riparian/wetland habitat in the areas surrounding the sewage treatment plant.  The engineer-

ing studies should be finished in the fall, with a final proposal by the end of the year.  We will 

continue to follow this issue, and will provide updates as more information becomes available. 

  --- Pepper Trail 
 

Purple Martin Project:  The RVAS Conservation Committee is currently considering a housing 

project for Purple Martins to encourage them to nest in our area. We are still researching sev-

eral aspects of this undertaking. Denman Wildlife Area is one location that has been selected as 

it seems suitable. Approval from the DWA Manager, Clayton Barber, is pending. Kirtland Ponds 

area could be another possible site.  Another decision will be type of housing: an array of 

manmade gourds, individual nest boxes, or group homes. Perhaps more than one style would be 

attractive to our target bird.  

 ---  Carol Palmer 
 

Prescott Park Trail System: The RVAS Conservation Committee continues to monitor the 

proposal to construct an extensive system of trails--including many devoted exclusively to moun-

tain biking--in Prescott Park.  The city-owned park, which is part of the area known locally as 

Roxy Ann, is a favored location for birding in Jackson County and offers habitats that are 

unique to the City of Medford.  

 

 No trail construction is scheduled to take place in 2014 with construction in 2015 probably   

 dependent to some extent on the availability of supplemental funding from the Rogue Valley 

 Mountain Biking Association. 

 --- Jeff Tufts 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by Kathy Simonsen 

2013-2014 Financial Summary 
 

The total income of $13,723 came from the following sources: 

 Sales of the Birds of Jackson County  $50 

 Chat Advertising     $400 

 Local Dues      $1875 

 National Audubon Dues    $1870 

 Birdathon 2013 (submitted after 7/1/13)  $753 

 Birdathon 2014     $4265 

 Donations      $1820 

 Holiday Event      $2590 

 Bob Black Fund donation    $100 

 

Total expenses of  $8705 were the following: 

 Administrative expenses      $2137 

 Chapter meeting expenses      $542 

 Printing and mailing The Chat     $2816 

 Education        $40 

 Feeder Watch (birdseed)      $615 

 Fundraising expenses      $109 

 Membership Letters       $157 

 Donations or expenses that support the RVAS mission  $2289 
    

The last item — RVAS Mission support — includes publishing the book of articles by Otis Swish-

er, support for the KBO Mountain Bird Festival, Chapter membership at the Malheur Field Sta-

tion, Chapter membership and support for the Oregon Conservation Network and for the Oregon 

Bird Records Committee. The surplus income will be rolled over to the budget for the 2014-15 

year.  It has been a privilege to serve as your treasurer for the last 4 years.  -- Kathy Simonsen 

BIRDS OF JACKSON COUNTY, Fourth Edition, is now available for sale ($5.00) at local stores, by or-

dering directly from the Rogue Valley Audubon Society (P. O. Box 8597, Medford, OR 97501) and at RVAS 

chapter meetings beginning September 23.   

  

This popular reference source features monthly abundance charts and distribution characteristics of all 

species seen in the last 25 years as well as pre-1989 historical records.  Also in this booklet, updated since 

it was last published in 2009, is a county map with reference marks to detailed descriptions of forty-five 

Jackson County birding and hiking locations in the Rogue Valley, the Siskiyous and the Cascades. 

  

Introductory notes written by Jackson County Checklist Committee chair Stewart Janes include discus-

sion of changes in this fourth edition, a general description of Jackson County and its birdlife, 

and extensive comments on changes in local bird populations that have occurred in the last four decades. 
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 BIRDATHON FUNDRAISING REPORT 
 

Birdathon is a fun competition to see which team sees the most birds in the specified 24-hour pe-

riod.  You have already received the species results of the 2014 Birdathon, and you can review 

them again on our website. But the Birdathon is also one of our major fundraisers and all teams 

are asked to enroll financial supporters.  I would like to acknowledge the financial contributions 

for the various teams. Thank you to all the teams for participating.   Kathy Simonsen, Treasurer 

 

 

Team Money raised 

Number of 

Supporters 

Number of Spe-

cies Seen 

Great Grays $2061.65 21 156 

Old World Warblers $980.75 22 101 

Falcons $535.12 6 151 

Binosaurs $400.00 4 156 

The Breakfast Club $72.00 1 72 

Wandering Tattlers $40.50 2 102 

No team Specified $175.00 4   

        

Total $4265.02 60   

SISKIYOU FIELD INSTITUTE SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE 
 

Last year, Rogue Valley Audubon generously donated $500 in scholarship funds to be used for 

Jackson County educators’ continuing science education at Siskiyou Field Institute. The chapter 

has heard from last year’s scholarship recipients with reports published in The Chat. 
 

We carried over a fund balance of $300 into this field season. To date, a total of  $210 has been 

awarded to an SOU teaching assistant (“Birding and Marine Mammals at Sea”), an Ashland High 

School teacher (“Edible Plants”) and a John Muir charter school teacher (“Wilderness First Aid”). 

You can look forward to reading about their class experiences. 
 

Thank you, Rogue Valley Audubon Society, for helping us promote our natural science education 

programs with the scholarships and a link on your website. We truly appreciate your support. 

 

Kathleen Pyle 

Adult Education Program and Marketing Coordinator 

Siskiyou Field Institute 
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ROGUE VALLEY BIRDS MESSAGE BOARD 

 

Rogue Valley Audubon manages a Google message board (known as Rogue Valley Birds) that gives 

local (and visiting) birders a chance to share bird sightings and related information with fellow 

birders. 
 

To access Rogue Valley Birds: 
      Go to the RVAS website < roguevalleyaudubon.org > and click on the Birder’s Message Board  

     button on the left of the home page. 
 

          Then click on Rogue Valley Birds.  Alternatively, do an internet search for Rogue Valley Birds    

     Google Group. Either option will take you to the home page for the RV-Birds message board.          

     You can read all posted messages (and access any attached photos) while on the Rogue Valley    

     Birds Google Group page. Just click on the desired message. 
 

To post on the RV-Birds message board: 
     First subscribe to the group by following the links on the Google page.  
 

      Then click on the “New Topic” button.  
 

       Fill in the subject line with the appropriate information (brevity is the soul of efficient           

      communication....avoid UPPER CASE except in cases of extreme importance).  
 

      Compose your message. Please include specific location information that pertains to your       

     sighting. If you’re reporting birds from your home, it’s not necessary to include the exact ad-    

     dress, but please describe the approximate area (e.g. Ashland above the boulevard, East           

     Medford foothills).  
 

      Don’t forget to proofread your message and then sign your name.  
 

When you’re ready to post the message, just click the “Post” button.  If you are not subscribed to the    

group, you can post by emailing your message to < rv-birds@googlegroups.com >.  Your posting will be sub-

ject to a review by a moderator which may cause some delay before it appears on the board. 

 

If you are a RV-Birds subscriber and wish to receive emails containing all posted messages:  

 

 Click on the “My Settings” icon in the upper right portion of the Google Group page.  

 

 Click “Membership and Email Settings” to see a box that gives you email options. There is a pull-down 

menu that allows you to choose one of four options: 1) don’t send email updates, 2) send daily summar-

ies, 3) send combined updates, and 4) send an email for every new message. Option number three com-

bines 25 messages which means that you will probably receive about one email per week. Options two 

and four are the most popular. 
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ROGUE VALLEY BIRDS MESSAGE BOARD—continued 

 
Reviewing the Rogue Valley Birds Google Group page will give you a good idea of how many messages 

are posted each week.  All birders are encouraged to post messages about notable sightings in the 

Rogue Valley and surrounding regions including the Cascade and Siskiyou mountains in southern  

Oregon. If you report your sightings to eBird, please consider also posting unusual sightings to RV-

Birds as not all local birders utilize eBird. If you are uncertain about whether your sighting would be 

of interest to RV-Birds subscribers or have other questions about the message board, feel free to 

contact the RVAS webmaster at < tallahto@aol.com >. 

GREAT GRAY OWL PLATFORM PROGRAM  - Harry Fuller 
 

RVAS is helping place nest platforms for Great Gray Owls (GGOs). Jackson County has 300-500 GGOs, mostly in 

the Cascades. A few are in the uplands along the Applegate River.  These numbers are based on estimates from 

Steve Godwin, BLM’s chief biologist in the county.  For about two decades BLM field biologists in southwestern 

Oregon have searched for Great Gray Owls during an annual spring survey.  Great Grays are in eastern Josephine 

County and Klamath County.  The only confirmed GGO population in northern California is a small one north of Al-

turas in Modoc County.  In addition, there’s an isolated population around Yosemite.  Godwin assured me the re-

cent forest fire east of Greensprings did NOT hit known GGO nesting habitat but burned mostly commercial 

timber land, not the right habitat for the GGOs. 

 

Platforms are being made by volunteer and nature photographer, Peter Thiemann.  Each needs to be carefully 

placed in dense, mature forest near meadows good for Great Gray hunting.  A platform is put 35 feet above the 

ground by an experienced forestry worker.  Donations collected go for materials and to pay the person equipped 

to hang the platform. 

 

One limitation to Great Grays' population is a lack of nesting places.  They don't build their own nests.  Great 

Grays need a large tree trunk broken off at the right height or a nest built by Ravens or Red-tailed 

Hawks.  Many of these natural nest sites are short-lived.  A pair we monitored this spring on a private ranch near 

Grizzly Peak used a fast disintegrating Ravens' nest.  That area is where the firs two platforms have been placed 

this fall.  

 

If you can donate to the Great Gray Owl nest platform fund, please send check to RVAS, P.O. Box 8597, Med-

ford OR  97501.  Your donations are tax deductible. 
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RVAS BIRDING FIELD TRIPS AND WALKS 
 

Mountain Lakes Birding -- Sat. Sept. 13 
 

Join leader Ron Ketchum and RVAS members for this trip to the mountain lakes of the nearby Cas-

cades.  Likely stopping places include Howard Prairie Lake, Hyatt Lake, Lily Glen Campground and Little 

Hyatt Lake.  Late migrant warblers, early waterfowl and such mountain specialties as 

Mountain Quail and Mountain Bluebird are among the target birds. 

 

Meet at the west end of the Shop N' Kart parking lot in Ashland at 7:30 a.m.to arrange carpooling. 

Most birding will be by driving to points of interest and stopping to observe. No significant hiking in-

volved. Bring binoculars, field guides, hats, sunscreen, and refreshments.  Dress for 

weather and wear appropriate footwear.  No dogs please.  Contact Ron at rketchum@charter.net for 

additional information.   

 

Birding at Emigrant Lake –  Sun. Oct. 12 
 

Harry Fuller will lead this birding trip.  Exact date and other details to be announced.  Check the field 

trip page at roguevalleyaudubon.org. 

 

Birding at Lost Creek Lake and Holy Waters – Sat. Nov. 8  
 

Russ Namitz is the scheduled leader for this trip.  Exact date and other details to be announced.   

Check the field trip page at roguevalleyaudubon.org. 

FIRST WEDNESDAY BIRD WALKS CONTINUE AT AGATE LAKE 
 

Murray Orr will continue to lead his monthly bird walks on the first Wednesday of each month at 

Agate Lake.  Birders wishing to join Murray should meet him on the far side of the lake across from 

the boat dock to observe birds on and near Agate Lake. The walk begins at 8:30 and will end before 

noon. Meet Murray at the gate.  We hope you can join us.  Contact Murray at 547-857-9050. 
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The Chat – September, 2014  

 

A’papane House 

Hawaii Rainforest Retreat 
 

       Vicki Arthur Family Retreat                     

   View Native Birds From Deck  

        In Rainforest Canopy! 

   Volcano, Hawaii                               

        5 min. to Volcanoes NP 

        808-557-0904 
       www.vrbo.com/452829 

 

STEPPING UP 
 
Would I be a board member? Never had it occurred to me. However, being an eldest child and a tad neurot-

ic, of course I had to at least consider it. Do you remember being told to be “Sensible, logical, responsible, 

practical”?* The eldest child is the only one listening when the parent makes these statements. Doesn’t 

mean they will be sensible etc. but they did hear the parental voice. They take that voice with them. So, 

back to the matter at hand. All the years I have been in Audubon, I haven’t stepped up to do very much. It 

is about time I thought. So I said yes. To my surprise, I am really enjoying my time as a board member. I 

have met some very interesting people. I have been places and done things that I wouldn’t have were I not a 

board member. It has expanded my horizons. The work is not onerous. It is something you are interested in 

anyway. So when Audubon needs a board member, or a committee chair, I hope you will give it a try. 

  

Carol Palmer 

*Super Tramp –The Logical Song 
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Sign up to receive easy notification of Chapter  

activities 

 
Your Audubon Chapter wants to be sure you are aware 

of upcoming field trips,  chapter meetings , the most 

recent edition of The Chat, and other items we post on-

line.  Send an e-mail RogueValleyAudubon@gmail.com 

and ask to be added to the e-mail notification list.  And 

be assured, we will never share your e-mail address 

with any other organizations.   

 

 


